
Welcome to the May edition of our newsletter! Although it doesn’t feel very long since our last news-
letter, as two weeks of April was our Easter holidays, we have still started the new term with fun and ex-
citing additional activities for the children! This month children in Jellyfish class enjoyed a wonderful trip 
to Nower wood as part of their science topic “The Environment.” Seahorses class went to Windsor Castle 
as part of their Castles, Kings and Queens topic. They saw where the queen lives and also took part in a 
“Knights wanted: Apply here!” workshop, where they got to dress up as knights and learnt how to be a 
knight!  

All the children have enjoyed a fantastic Kings and Queens themed week this week.  They have been 
learning about the Queen and the importance of the Platinum Jubilee. They even had a special visit from 
Mrs England’s mum who shared her memories of the Queen’s coronation which is was part of. They also 
got to spend time at our “Jubilee museum “ where they looked at stamps and coronation memorabilia. 
 The children also took part in a special workshop from Chertsey museum where they learnt about the 
Queen, her coronation and her role. Yesterday we had a fantastic day celebrating the Platinum Jubilee 
with our themed mufti day, we had a whole school picnic and even sand the National Anthem. A fun day 
had by all! 

 

 

 A Message from Mrs Merritt 

May 2022 Issue 9 

Issue 9 Page 1 

Maybury News  
Believe.   Achieve.   Succeed. 



This week we also had our family fun afternoon. Thank you to every family who came to join in with the 
fun and support us! We raised a total of £2,000 which will directly-benefitted the children.  

Since the end of last term, we have seen some more ‘Covid changes’, with the country moving to the 
next phase of learning to live with Covid. Therefore, if pupils are unwell or have a temperature then they 
should remain at home. The same goes from a school perspective, in that we will only be calling you to 
collect your child if they have a high temperature or are generally unwell. We will also be stopping the 
practice of contacting the community about positive COVID cases. However, it is worth remembering 
that, although this is the guidance set by the government moving forward, it doesn’t mean that COVID 
has gone away and although there are a number of measures in the community to keep people safe, we 
still need to take care and be vigilant to keep vulnerable people protected. Thank you for your support in 
this. 

As we progress through this term, we can expect, and hope, that the weather will continue to get warm-
er, this means that we all need to be sun smart! This means ensuring we stay hydrated, cover up in the 
sun (wearing sun hats) and put on sun cream to protect our skin. Therefore, please can you ensure that 
your children come to school with water, sun hats and with sun cream applied. This way we can all enjoy 
the warmer weather safely—do remember we can still all burn through cloud cover. The children are 
able to wear our school summer uniform which included school shorts and school summer dresses.  

After the holidays PE days will be as follow 

 

I hope you have a restful half term break, school will reopen on Monday 6th June at 8:40am. 

 

Mrs Merritt 

Headteacher 
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Reception Thursday and Friday 

Year 1 Monday and Wednesday  

Year 2  Wednesday and Friday 

Year 3  Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 4  Wednesday and Friday 

Year 5  Tuesday and Friday 

Year 6  Monday and Wednesday 
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Thank you  

We would like to express our thanks to the following for supporting our Family Fun Day: 

Wisley Gardens 

Sorella Salon 

Nova Cinema 

Body & Beauty Salon, Woking 

The Entertainer, Woking 

Hoebridge Golf Club 

Wellington Country Park 

Chobham Adventure Farm 

Bocketts Farm Park 

Asda, Woking 

Waitrose, Goldsworth Park 

Waterstones, Woking 

Poundland, Woking 

Rymans , Woking 

The Works, Woking 

The Maybury families who generously donated their time and deliciously cooked food 

All of the Maybury families for their continued support  

Our local community 

All members of the Maybury Primary School Team  
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Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or more 
days (which do not need to be consecutive), they will be liable to receive a penalty notice. Currently the 
amount payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.  There-
after the amount increases to £120.00 if paid between 21 and 28 days. If the penalty notice remains un-
paid after 28 days, the Local Authority will consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court. Please note 
that penalty notices are issued per parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two children will 
receive 4 penalty notices. 
 

Statutory consultation launch: Proposed changes to the School Admission Appeals Code 

The temporary regulations currently in place for admission appeals are due to expire on 30 September 
2022. We understand from the feedback we have received that admission authorities have welcomed the 
flexibilities which enabled appeals to continue during the pandemic. Furthermore, responses indicated 
that many admission authorities would like to see some of these changes made permanent.  

Following this positive feedback, we are now consulting on making some of the changes available in the 
temporary regulations permanent and able to be used without conditions relating to COVID-19.  We are 
not at this stage seeking views on wider changes to other elements of the Appeals Code.  

The permanent changes we are consulting on are:                                                              

• To allow admission authorities to decide whether to hold appeal hearings remotely (by telephone 
or video conference) or in person, or to give a choice of either, without reasons relating to COVID-
19.  

• To allow appeal hearings to continue and be decided by a panel of two, if the third member of an 
appeal panel has to withdraw and either postponing the remaining hearings or restarting the appeal 
will lead to an unreasonable delay.  

We hope to gather views directly from parents, including any comments about the potential impact of 
the proposals on individuals who may have protected characteristics, for example parents who have Eng-
lish as an additional language, or who may require reasonable adjustments to participate due to a special 
medical or social need.   

Any parents or parent forums who may wish to provide feedback can submit their views on the consulta-
tion linked above. 

We have also set up the admissionappeals.consultation@education.gov.uk mailbox for any comments or 
questions in relation to this consultation 
 

 

Please can we remind parents that school dinners should be paid for in advance. Please ensure that pay-
ment for the week ahead is made by the Monday morning, the cost for one week is £12.25 (£2.45 per 
day). Please also note that it is also possible to pay for more than one week at a time. 
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Fixed Term Penalty Notice 

School Meals 

mailto:admissionappeals.consultation@education.gov.uk
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It's nice to be nice and if a member of Maybury Primary staff made you smile then let us know and we will 
pass on your comments to them. It can be for absolutely anyone in school and for any reason - we'd just 
like to know! Maybe someone in the office was super helpful, someone made your child smile, your class 
teacher or support staff went the extra mile, or you were helped by the Home school Link Worker, Inclu-
sion Leader or Senior Leadership Team or you just want to say thankyou. Please click on the link and fill 
out the form it will take you to, then just add in the information about the Maybury Hero.  We will share 
these nominations with staff each week in our staff meeting! 

 

The form can be found here:  https://forms.office.com/r/WZNRw9TY1t 
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Maybury Heroes 

https://forms.office.com/r/WZNRw9TY1t
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May 

Friday 20 School closes for half term at 3:15pm 

Monday – Friday 

(2 weeks) 

  HALF TERM 23rd May to 3rd June 2022 

June 

Monday 6 Children return to school 

Monday – Friday 6 – 10 Enterprise week - Starfish 

Monday – Friday 6 – 10 Science week 

Friday 10 Happy Bags collection 

Tuesday 7 Planetarium visit to school 

Monday – Friday 13 - 17 Enterprise week – Seahorses 

Tuesday 14 Manta Rays class trip to Wisley 

Monday – Friday 20 - 24 Enterprise week - Jellyfish 

Wednesday 22 Sea Turtles class strawberry picking  

Monday – Friday 27 – 1 Enterprise week – Manta Rays 

Monday 27 Seahorses Class Assembly – 2:45pm 

Tuesday 28 Starbooks Reading Café – Library – 3:15pm – 3:30pm 

Wednesday 29 Class changeover day 

Wednesday 29 Reception induction meeting: 9am – 10am 

Wednesday 29 Nursery Induction: AM: 9am-10.30am & PM: 1pm-2.30pm 

July 

Monday – Friday 4 – 8 Enterprise week - Angelfish 

Wednesday 6 Sports Day 

Thursday 7 Dolphins Class Trip to Chessington 

Friday 8 Reports to parents 

Friday 8 Starfish Class Assembly – 9:00am 

Monday – Friday 11 – 15 Enterprise week – Sea Turtles & Dolphins 

Thursday 14 Year 6 Graduation Assembly at 2:30pm 

Friday 15 Maybury’s Got Talent 

Monday – Wednesday 18-20 Sea Turtles and Dolphins Residential Trip to High Ashurst  

Wednesday 20 End of term, school finishes at 1:30pm 



Autumn Term 2021 

1st September 2021 to 17th December 2021 

Half  Term 22nd October 2021—29th October 2021 

Spring Term 2022 

4th January 2022 to 1st April 2022 

Half Term 14th February 2022—18th February 2022 

Summer Term 2022 

19th April 2022 to 22nd July 2022 (Last day of the Summer Term is Weds 20th July 2022) 

Half Term  23rd May 2022—3rd June 2022 

(Please note May half term will be for 2 weeks) 

INSET Days—SCHOOL CLOSED for training 

Wednesday 1st September 2021 

Monday 1st November 2021 

Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Thursday 21st July 2022 

Friday 22nd July 2022 

 

Autumn Term 2022 

1st September 2022 to 16th December 2022 
Half  Term 24th October 2022—28th October 2022 
 
Spring Term 2023 
3rd January 2023 to 31st March 2023 
Half Term 13th February 2023—17th February 2023 
 
Summer Term 2023 
17th April 2023 to 21st July 2023  
Half Term 22nd May 2023 - 2nd June 2023 
(Please note May half term will be for 2 weeks) 

INSET Days—SCHOOL CLOSED for training 

Thursday 1st September 2022 
Friday 2nd September 2022 
Monday 31st October 2022 
Tuesday 3rd January 2023 
Friday 21st July 2023 

Academic Dates 2021/2022 
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April:  Responsibility 

May:  Perseverance 

June:  Honesty 

July:  Courage   

 

Our Values – Summer Term 

Responsibility 

April’s value is Responsibility, some suggestions to encourage this important value at home are: 

• Discuss the importance of looking after property, taking care of things and looking after environ-
ment   

• Encourage your children to be responsible for bringing the correct equipment to school (book 
bags, library books, P.E kits etc.) 

• Read  ‘Dear Greenpeace’ by Simon James and ‘Dogger’ by Shirley Hughes 

 

Perseverance 

May’s value is Perseverance, some suggestions to encourage this  important value at home are: 

• Talk about the importance of never giving up 

• Regularly encourage children to try new things 

• Share some instances when you’ve needed perseverance and grit to accomplish a difficult task 

 

Honesty: 

June’s value is Honesty , some suggestions to encourage this  important value at home are: 

• To ensure children play fairly, no cheating in games! 

• To praise and value your child when they tell the truth. 

•    To read stories such as “The boy who cried wolf”. 

 

Courage: 

July's value is Courage, some suggestions to encourage this 
important value at home are: 

• Talk  about standing up for what is right and being brave. 

· Talking about when you  have been scared  

· Encouraging children to have a go at new things: swim-
ming, sports activities etc. 

· Read ‘The Owl who was afraid of the dark’ by Jill Tom-
linson and ‘ The Gruffalo’ by Julia Donaldson  


